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Bill Type and Number:   Ordinance 2013-60
Sponsor: Council President at the request of the Mayor:
Date of Introduction: January 22, 2013
Committee(s) of Reference: TEU
Date of Analysis: January 25, 2013
Type of Action: Road Closure
Bill Summary: This ordinance closes and abandons and/or disclaims (1) a portion of West 11th Street established via Plat Book 6, page 77, dated June 27, 1911, in the public records of Duval County, (2) a portion of James Hall Drive established via Plat Book 6, page 77, dated June 27, 1911, in the public records of Duval County, (3) a portion of Dr. Roy Baker Way established via Plat Book 1, page 72, dated Jun, 1888, in the public records of Duval County, and (4) a portion of Jefferson Street established by Drawing Number 5000/262 of Road Number 6461 as show in the Office Files of the City Engineer, all in Council District 7, at the request of the City of Jacksonville’s Public Works Department so as to allow for the reestablishment and realignment of West 11th Street and West 12th Street, subject to reservation unto the City of Jacksonville and JEA of easements over the closed portions of Dr. Roy Baker Way and Jefferson Street for ingress and egress for all utilities.
Background Information: A section of the West 11th Street right-of-way was previously closed by Ordinance 90-701-309.  This section is being re-opened and realigned with Wet 12th Street to provide a through route from Boulevard to Davis Street.  The new roadway will include curb-and-gutter, sidewalks, lighting and landscaping.
The present and only use of Dr. Roy Baker Way is as the entrance to Shands Hospital Emergency Room area.  The present use as the Emergency Room entrance will continue.  Shands Hospital and the Duval County Hospital Authority (City of Jacksonville) own all the property adjacent to Dr. Ray Baker Way.  The closure request has been sent to the various State, municipal and utility agencies which might have an interest in this matter.  There were no objections.  The applicant (Public Works Department) is a City agency and is exempt from the road closure application processing fee.
Policy Impact: Public Works Department
Fiscal Impact: Undetermined
Analyst: Jackson
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